COPY MINISTER OF AGRICULTURE Province of Quebec. Quebec, August 25th, 1933. poctor J.F. Snell, Acting Dean, Macdonald College, P.Q. Dear Doctor Snell: I beg to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of the 18th instant. In the name of the Canadian Society of Technical Agriculturists, I sincerely thank you for your kind invitation to hold our next meeting at Macdonald College. This question shall be brought up at our next Executive meeting, and I am positive that the idea will meet with the approval of all the members who will be anxious to accept this invitation, circumstances permitting. We are also invited by the Quebec Branch of our Society to hold our convention in the City of Quebec, and I am assured that the members of the Eexcutive will at least make a trip to the College if the reunion should be held here, the same as they would like to come to Quebec should the convention take place at Macdonald College. Sincerely yours, (Signed) J.Adelard Godbout.